
 
In Summer, I asked ñIôm having dinner. 
Are you?ò And your answer was ñYES!ò  
 
For those who donôt know, we need to 
raise funds to keep us in the Moonee Val-
ley at a site suitable for our work. The site 
is at 977 Mount Alexander Road and 
plans are afoot. However, we need funds. 
 
It appears that the whole State appreci-
ates that specialised support services like 
ours need to remain central near public 
transport. In response to our call for help, 
events are being hosted across Victoria 
from Carlton to Smeaton near Creswick. 
Our team at Shepparton in the Goulburn 
Valley also hosted an event. Do invite me 
if youôre having an event. If I canôt make it, 
I can still send you the credit card slips! 
 
Caroline Chisholm Society volunteers 
organized a Variety Night, which added to 
the success of last yearôs trivia night. It 
was an engaging and family friendly 
event. We were aptly hosted by the East 
Keilor RSL. If you pass our volunteers on 
the street stall, do come up and say hello. 
 
We are also tremendously grateful for the 
support from partners, especially the Li-
ons Club of Doutta Galla who have helped 
by both applying to philanthropic groups 
and raising funds with the help of quilters.  
 

***STOP PRESS*** 
Thanks also to our friends at Essendon 

Fields who are helping too! 
We got this news at the time of printing. 

 
In short, a very big thank you from all here 
at Caroline Chisholm and a plead to keep 
going. The clear demonstration of com-
munity support is helping our discussions 
with other funds holders. 
 

So, how is it going?  
Together, our community has raised 

over $280,000! Keep up the good work!  

 
In Autumn, I pointed out some critical is-
sues for the Victorian Election. CCS has 
put the view that our community needs:  
1. support for community infrastructure,  
2. caution to be exercised when reform-

ing integrated family services, and  
3. support for expectant mothers.  
 
The first is in the context of our need for a 
new building and the similar situation of 
other community organizations. 
 
The current Government has progressed 
with regard to the second. At the time of 
typing this newsletter, the Government 
has opened a tender for "Services Con-
nect" which is the result of Peter Sher-
gold's proposals for long term reform of 
the services sector in Victoria.   
 
The tender will allow the Department of 
Human Services to award a contract to 
test ideas for long term reform of all ser-
vices. The idea being that it will measure 
outcomes and thus demonstrate the effi-
ciency and effectiveness of services. That 
is, does it actually help clients and if it 
does, is it the best way to achieve that 
result given the fiscal environment. 
 
I hope that with our colleagues we have 
an opportunity to participate in one of the 
test sites. Our team has done a remark-
able job of implementing a program logic, 
including the Outcomes Star which we 
reflected on in our Summer newsletter. 
 
With regard to support for expectant 
mothers, weôve heard about funding for 
the Werribee Mercy, where many of our 
clients have their babies. Iôm looking for-
ward to seeing the social service policies 
of those standing at this State election. 
 
In the spirit of Caroline Chisholm, 
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